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URBAN HEAT ISLANDS AND THE UNIVERSITY OF FLORIDA 

Abstract 

Urban heat island effect is a negative phenomenon that plagues our cities and 

communities. This study aims to address it in a commonsense fashion. Urban heat islands are 

caused by the excess absorption of solar radiation in hard surfaces, therefore, if we can reduce 

the amount of radiation being absorbed, we can lower the impact of urban heat islands (EPA, 

2022). For this reason, the study focuses on the solar reflectivity of surfaces, using the University 

of Florida as a testing ground. Surface measurements were taken and assigned solar reflectivity 

values to evaluate the current conditions of the site before suggesting possible improvements. 

The section of the university campus explored, the A planning sector, recorded an 83% 

reflectivity rate before mitigation strategies were implemented. The improvements, such as an 

increase in vegetation and upgrades to roofing materials, yielded a 91% reflectivity rating. This 

was supplemented by a site visit to ensure logical consistency of these results in the real world. 

The main takeaway of this study is not that of the university campus, but rather how we address 

urban heat islands. It is a matter of urban design and form. Mitigation strategies all fit into this 

idea of improving urban form. As such, the true finding of this study is one of necessity. We 

must make changes today to save out cities tomorrow and make them truly sustainable. 
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